From: evelyn dengerink

Sent: Monday, March 08, 2021 11:12 AM

**To:** Clerks@vaughan.ca **Cc:** Council@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Council Meeting March 10, 2021 (#7, Item 12) GTA Highway 413

Dear Mayor and Councillors,

As a resident of Vaughan I want to thank Councillors lafrete, Carella, DeFrancesca, Racco and Shefman for their opposition to Highway 413.

I am requesting that members of Council reaffirm their motion and vote yes to ratify opposition to the GTA West Corridor/Highway 413.

This Highway will not benefit Vaughan, contrary to the misinformation about its benefits that are being spread by elected officials.

The expert advisory panel report which led to the cancellation of this highway in 2018 outlined a number of reasons that the Highway is not a good option to move people in the GTA West Region. This report is still relevant.

Mississauga, Brampton, Halton Region and Orangeville have all chosen to oppose Highway 413. It's time the Mayor and Regional Councillors did the same.

Thank you,

**Evelyn Dengerink**